Commission on Aging
Meeting
Senior Center
April 3, 2023

Meeting began at 9:37 am.
Present: Bruce Lorentzen; Richard Wolf; Fran Goldstein (via speaker phone); Alison McElhone; Terry Castellano; Senior Center Director Rose Cruz; Social Services Director Allison Lisbon; Dial-a-Ride driver Roy Marsh
Approval of minutes for March 6, 2023: unanimous consensus
Senior Center update: Rose Cruz said there were no cuts to the budget by the selectmen. Attendance at the Center has been very good. The recent bus trip was at capacity. Rose is looking at “square pay” for program payments. There was a successful bingo and luncheon held. Rose is looking to enhance social interaction. Discussion followed.
Social Services update: There is a part-time position opening at $23.50 per hour for a total of 19 hours. The deadline is April 10. Allison is pleased with the tri-town’s collaboration on a counseling program with Positive Directions. Discussion followed.
Dial-a-Ride: Roy said he needed some scheduling adjustments so all appointments can be accommodated. Mondays and Fridays are his busiest days. The average number of rides per day is 3-4, but it has reached as high as eight participants. Discussion followed.
Dial-a-Ride may not have a back up driver in the future. Bruce expressed concern over this development. His goal is to have two drivers so that one can handle appointments and the other handle bus trips. Discussion followed.
Friends of the Senior Center: Bruce said that the Friends will be in discussion regarding President Diana Heisinger’s replacement and looking for more board members (possibly expanding the board from 7 to 9). The tentative date for the meeting is April 20.
Meeting adjourned at 10:24 am.
Respectfully submitted,
Terry Castellano
